
Superintendent’s Memo #309-16

COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA 

Department of Education

December 16, 2016

TO:  Division Superintendents

FROM:  Steven R. Staples, Superintendent of Public Instruction


SUBJECT: 2017 Multidivision Online Provider Application Process

The 2017 multidivision online provider application process and forms are now available on the Virginia
Department of Education (VDOE) website at
http://www.doe.virginia.gov/instruction/virtual_learning/virtual_schools/index.shtml.  Applications for the
2017-2018 school year may be submitted beginning January 2, 2017. Complete applications must be received
by the Virginia Department of Education by 5 p.m. Eastern Standard Time on February 3, 2017. In addition,
previously approved providers approved within the last two years may submit new courses during this
application window. Providers approved more than two years ago are subject to a full review of their online
program. The applications will be reviewed based on the Criteria for Approval of Multidivision Online
Providers approved by the Virginia Board of Education on November 18, 2010. The Virginia Department of
Education will provide the applicant with a written decision regarding the approval or denial of the application
within 45 business days of the close of the application period.

Applicants who are approved will be posted on the VDOE website. Interested school boards may then develop
contracts with approved multidivision online providers for approved online courses to be delivered during the
2017-2018 school year.

Questions may be directed to Jean Weller, Educational Technology Specialist, Office of Technology and
Virtual Learning, by phone at (804) 225-2825 or via e-mail at jean.weller@doe.virginia.gov.
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